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CINCINNATI NEWS 

By MARION M. HUBBARD 
4 Lincoln Terrace 

CINCINNATI, Chio, Feb. H—Plans 
for the annual basketball classic here 
were made at the last meeting of the 
Kappa Alpha Psi fraternity meeting. 

Much enthusiasm {fs always evident 

when the classic and dance are an- 

nounced annually and the keen rivalry 

is responsible always for a close con- 

test and much cheering. Dates for the 
event will soon be announced, since 
jt is understood that the event is sched- 

uled for some time in February. ‘ 
The stork left a jovely gift at the 

home of Mr. and Mrs. B. McCarthy of: 
Wehrman avenue on last Sunday in the 
person of Hittle Miss Eva Bell Me-' 

Carthy. Both Mrs. MeCarthy who for-| 
merly resided in Chicago where she is | 
prominent in social circles, and her: 

husband are members of the Wilber- 
force tniversity alumni. 
Monday evening the Buckeye State, 

Graduate Nurses’ Association was ¢n-, 

tertained at the Friendship home, a5 
guests of Miss Comans, hostess. 
Alpha Phi Alpha fraternity held its 

regular business meeting at the Ninth 

Street Y.MLC.A. on Monday evening. 

The Twin City Club was host to a 

formal dancing party at the Cotton 
Club on Monday night. 
Tuesday, funeral services were held: 

over the remains of the late Henry, 

Smothers, World War veteran. who! 

ed away Friday at the residence! 

of his wife. after several months’ con-' 

finement at the Soldiers’ Home in Day- 

ton, Ohio. The services were held at’ 

the home of Mr. Smothers’ mother, 

Mrs. Utz, at 2609 Kemper Lane. Her: 

many relatives and friends extend deep 

symmpathy to the widow, Mrs. Helen 

Smothers, 
Installation Of Officers 

On Tuesday evening the executive | 

commfitee serving for 1935 and ihe 

newly elected committee to Serve for 

1936 were called in a meeting at the 

Optimist Center on Santon Ave. 

The Ideal Embroidery club was en- 

tertained beautifully by their hostess. 

Mrs. Nannie Shorter Sanders of Rock- 

dale avenue. Mrs. T. J. Monroe was 

the special guest of the afternoon. 

Miss Nadine Waters was here for 

some time having just returned from 

a European tour. . 

Wednesday evening the Twenty 

Grand Club entertained at the Cotton 
Club at a formal dance. : 

Mrs. Eskaline Jackson was _ the 

charming hostess to the L. M. I, Fed- 

erated club’ Wednesday evening. 
Mrs. Theodore Walker of College 

Hill and her young son, Theodore O., 
Walker, Ir. are in Nashville, Tenn., 
visiting her aunt, Mrs. Rose Reynolds. 

The Cincinnati Medical Association 

met at the Edgemont Inn on Thurs- 

day evening, January 30. guests of 

Dr. Theodore R, George. Dr. R. Ken- 

neth Jones and Dr. L. L. Hubbard. 

On Mondsy afternoon, Mr. and Mrs. 

SC. McaAilister of Columbus, Ohio, 

were in Cincinnati. . 

The Olive Leaf Socicty was enter- 

tained on Monday evening at the home 

of Mrs. Daisy Smith of Lincoln Ave. 

His many friends have been pleased 

to hear that Dr. S. R. Clarke has opened 

his own dental office suite at the SE. 

corner of Clarke and Linn Streets. 

Dy. Clarke has been associated with 

Dr. Edwards and Dr. E. H. Green dur- 

ing his stay in this city since 1932 

when he graduated at Ohio State uni- 

versity. He is a member of the Alpha 

Phi Alpha fraternity and also of both 

the Cincinnati Medical Association and 

the Ohio Valley Dental Association. 

He has enjoyed popularity among all 
his co-workers at Shoemaker Center, 
Central Hospital, as well as socially. 

Founder's Day Banguet 

On last Saturday the Alpha Kappa 

Alpha sorority here celebrated Found- 

ers Day at a banquet at the Manse 

hotel. Charming Mrs. Mary Marning 

was in charge of the program on which 

Mrs. Helen W. King sang. Mrs. Lil- 

lian Foster gave a reading, Miss Geor- 

gia Beasley who has received her mas~- 
ters degree from Columbia University 
was honored. She too sang. Miss 
Marion Ritchie contributed to the de- 
lightfulness of the program, and Mrs. 
Laura K. Terner as always held at- 
tention on the program. Installation 
of new officers for the ensuing year 
followed the banquet. For the Joint 
Chapter officers are as follows: Miss 
LaTerria V. May. president; Miss Doro- 
thy Gilliam, secretary; Miss Constance 
Greer, treasurer. Omicron chaptér new 
officers are as follows: Miss Margaret 
Palmer, president; Miss Clara Mc- 
Caleb, vice president; Miss Margaret 
Greer, secretary: and Miss Marion 
Shivers, treasurer. Sigma Omega in- 
stalled ihe following: (Miss Janet 
Wittacre, preisdent; Miss Mayme 
Knight, vice president: Miss Buena 
Johnson, secretary, and Mrs. Angy De~- 
Priest, treasurer. 

On Sick List 
Carl Bush. youngest son of Atty. 

and Mrs. B. W. Bush, of Kerper Ave., 
reports that he has been ii during 
the past week, confined to his bed at 
his home. 

Mrs. Dennis Hayden, who under- 
went a major operation at the Cin- 
cinnatt General Hospital about ten days 
ago. is getting along quite as well as 
can be expected. There has been oniy 
one case equally serious, in the rec- 
ords at fhe institution. it is Teported. 
Mrs. Emma Horner of Newport, Ky., 
is much improved. . 

Visitors 
Mr. and Mrs. Bebe Mills of Lebanon, 

Ohio, were here as house guests of Mr. 
and Mrs. Robert Lawson of K 
Avenue, . . 

Councilman R. P. MeClain spent this 
week end in Columbus, Ohlo. Sunday 
he was slated to address a group of 
persons on “The Negro in Politics.” 

Clubs 
The Turngold Breakfast Bridge club 

was entertained on Monday morning 
by Mrs. Eugene Chenault. Prizes were 
won by Mrs. Lavinia Moyers, Mrs, Et- 
ta Mason and Mrs. Leon Meyers. 

Mrs. Irene Robbins was hostess .to 
the regular meeting of the LeBon 
Temps on Wednesday afternoon. Mrs. 
Ruby Embry and Mrs. Florence Bow- 
man were guests: after a delicious 
luncheon the members presented Mari- 
on M. Hubbard a beautiful satin negli- 
gee, a birthday gift from the mem- 
bers and Mrs. Embry. After the cus- 
tomary rounds of bridge prize winners 
were announted as foliaws: first, Mrs. 
Rowena Bell second; Marion M. Hub- 
bard, and third, Mrs. Nannie Elliott. 

Rose Marie Bridge Club was enjer- 
tained beautifully Wednesday by Miss 
Ann Boyd. Prizes were won by Miss 
Margaret Palmer and Mrs. Josephine 
Redden. 

The Bolivian Art Club was Mrs. 
Mary Elien Henderson's guests on Fri- 
day afternoon. Mrs. Amelia Dorsey of 
Toronto, Canada, was the out of town 
guest. The early business meeting was 
followed by an enjoyable social hour 
at cards. The hostess served a tasty 
Juncheon. 
Lovely little Attorney Elsie Austin 

was the charming hostess Saturday aft- 
ernoon to the Chatter Bridge Club. 
Guests other than members were Miss- 
es Blanche Kalfus, Miss Marion Shiv- 
ers. and Miss Virginia Taylor. Prizes 
went to Miss Taylor, winner of the 
guest award and to Miss Margaret 
Palmer and Miss Henrietta Jackson, 
winners of the club awards. 

Le Huit Bridge Club was delightfully 
entertained by Mrs. Louise Friason, 
Saturday together with the following 
persons, guests of the afternoon: Mrs. 
Camille Cole. first prize: Miss Mar- 
garet Palmer, second; Mrs. Odessa 
Simms, Misses Ida Mae Rhodes, Mrs. 
Florence Graham Hogdon, Miss Banks. 
Mrs. Ruby Prior, and Mrs, Raymond 
Bennett. Club prizes went to Mrs. 
Alma Coffee. first, and Miss Juanita 
Darnell, second. 

Prenuptials 
Prenuptials in compliment to the 

bride-elect, Miss Elizabeth Davis, love- 
ly daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Allen E. 
Davis, who will be married on Sat- 
urday, December 15, to Charles Cooper. 
began Wednesday, February 5, when 
Mrs. Ruth Johnson Crittendon was 
hostess to the initial shower at the 
Optimist Center on Stanton Avenue, 
The occasion was a formal dinner at 
which there were covers laid for 35 
persons. Cards followed the beautiful 

dinner, for which prizes were awarded 

the winners as follows: Mrs. Wilson 
Hiesel, Mrs. Genevieve Shields, Mrs. 
Camille Cole and Mrs. Parrish. Many 
splendid gifts were received by the 
honoree at this miscellancous shower. 
Thursday night, Mrs. Willlam White 

and Mrs. Mary McReynolds entertained 
at bridge and linen shower twelve 
persons at the home for Mrs. White 
at 25 Washington Terrace. Prizes went 
to Miss Allegra Childs and Mrs. Ma- 
rie Pate. 

At the Edgemont Inn Saturday morn- 
ing, Miss Crystal Childs and Mrs. Cyn- 
thia Jackson were hostesses to a love~ 
ly breakfast party at 10:30 a.m. 

In the afternoon, the Pyramid Club, 
namely, Misses Wilma Smith, Alice 
Brooks, Ruth Jackson, Izella Howard 
and Anna Louise Lewis, sponsor, was 
hostess to a formal dinner party at 
five o'clack at the home of Mr, and 

Mrs. William Smith of Burdette Ave. 
Covers were laid for 20. 
Preceded by the service of cocktails 

in the Hving room, a pretty and 
delicious dinner was served in the 
beautiful dining raom at the Smith 
home. Bridge followed the dinner and 
the following persons won enviable 
prizes: Mrs, Raymond Lewis, first; 
Mrs. Cora Shaunitee, second; consola- 
tion went to Miss Ruth Clark. 
The many other lovely prenuptial 

showers for Miss Davis which are 
scheduled for next week, will be listed 
in the next issue. 

NINTH STREET Y.MM.C.A, 
First Lady Recalis Y Service 

The White House. Saturday, extend- 
ed its felicitations to the Ninth Street 
YMCA. of Cincinnati. Dr. Charles 
E. Dillard, chairman of the Y Twen- 
tieth Anniversary Committee, is in re- 
ceipt of a communication from Presi- 
dent Roosevelt in which he rciterated 
statements he had made concerning 
the work of the organization as a 
whole. 

Said the Preisdent: “The hope of 
this country, of every country, resides 
in its youth; in the possibility that the 
level of civilization attained and be- 
queathed to us by our fathers, with 
such gains as we have made, may be 
so incorporated in our chijdren that 
they may be fortified to preserve what 
has come to them and to add toe the 
richness of ther inheritance. To your 
part in this great work, I pay high 
tribute. Your organization has fused 
the principles of the Christian life with 
the ancient ideal of a balanced mind 
and body as the effective instrument 
with which youth shall reach his goal.” 
wW, L. Anderson in commenting upon 
the Presidents letter, recalled that Mrs. 
Roosevelt is likewise deeply interest- 
ed in the Y¥Y.M.C.A. program and at 
one time was 2 membcr of the Y 
staff. She was hostess of the Cham- 
berry leave area during the war, at 
which time Anderson was an Overseas 
YM.C._A. secretary. Anderson holds 
the first membership card issued by 
the Ninth Street branch. The dates 

of the anniversary observance are Feb. 
6 to 12. . 

20th Anniversary 

Dr. Charles E. Dillard, chairman of 
the ¥.4.C.A. Twentieth Anniversary 
Committee, announced recently that 
the anniversary will be celebrated with 
a special program that will last aly 
week. Thursday night. the Interde- 
nominational Ministerial Association 
and the Baptist Ministers’ Conference 
will have charge, the program begin- 
ning at 7345. Friday at the same 
hour, representatives of various civic 
organizations will bring grectings. On 
Saturday there will be gymnastics and 
swimming exhibitions. Sunday after- 
noon at 4 o'clock, a mass mecting is 
scheduled, Judge Simon Ross will be 
the speaker. 
Monday night, the work of the young 

men’s department will be presented and 
on Tuesday night the work of the 
boys’ department. The annua! Lincoln- 
Douglass banquet of the Century club 

Will climax the week's activities. This 
is scheduled for Wednesday night. 
Dr. R. R. Wright, Jr. president of 
Wilbetforce university, being the 
speaker. Dr. Ditfard called atten- 
tion to the educational approach which 
the Y.MLC.A. is using in prosecuting 
its program. 
“The Young People’s Religiows Par- 

liament, which was established in 1934 
will hold its mid-winter session on 
Friday and Saturday of this week,” 

said Dr. Dillard. “This religious in- 
stitute offers training to those who 
desire to become leaders. It is an illus- 
tration of the emphasis which the 
YVM.C.A. is placing upon religious 

education. We believe that Christian 

motivation can be placed behind all 
the activities of Hfe and it is to this 
task that the Y.M.C.A. is dedicated.” 

Ralph W. Bullock of New York City 

will be the guest speaker at the par- 

lament. 
Homecoming 

Jn connection with the twentieth an- 

niversary of the Ninth Street YMCA, 
which is being observed this week. 
farmer members, now living in ether 

cities arc expected to attend 4 mass 

mecting which is scheduled for Sunday 

aftcrnoon. 

Dr. Chas. E. Dillard, chairman of the 

anniversary committee pointed out to- 

day that the Ninth Street Branch has 

provided executive secretaries for 

branches in four other cities the samc 

being. Baxter S. Seruges, executive 

of the 281h Street Branch, Los Angeles, 

Cal.: Wilbur C. Woodson, executive of 

the St. Antoine Street Branch, Detroit. 

Mich.: Herbert T. Miller, e&kecutive of 

the Centre Avenuc Branch, Pittsburgh, 

and Jesse M. Chiles, executive of the 

Butler Street Branch, Atlanta, who has 

reeently been called to be the _Asso- 

ciate of Boyd W. Overton. sccretary, of 

the Ninth Street Branch this city. 

These men are among those who nave 

been invited to attend Sunday. Judge 

Simon Ross will be the speaker. 

Century Club To Honor Lincoln 
and Douglass 

The Century club of the Ninth Street 

Lincoin-Dougiass banquet Wednesday, 

YMCA will hold its sixteenth annua 

February 12. This announcement was 

made by Dr. Jay Lockley, president of 

the club, following a meeting of the 

board of directors. . 

The speakers for the occasion will be 

Dr, R. R. Wright. Jr.. president of Wil- 

berforce university. Dr. Lockley stat- 

ed that details of the program will be 

announced later. 
TO BE SPEAKER 

Ralph W. Bullock of New York City 

will be the guest speaker at the Young 

People’s Religious Parliament which 

will be held at the Ninth Street YMCA 

Friday and Saturday of this week. ‘The 

sttbject of his addresses wili be “Re- 

ligious Leaders of Tomorrow.” Other 

jecturers will be Rev. R. G. Taylor, 

Rev. C. Baker Pearle, Rev. B. F. Reid, 

and Rev. Wm. Martin, who is also 

dean of ihe institute. All persons who 

are interested in training for religious 

leadership are invited to attend. 
West End Branch YWCA 

Sunday, February 2, at 4:00 p.m., 

Prof, L. W. Ridley of Wilberforce uni- 

versity will be the guest speaker at 

West End Branch YWCA. Professor 

Ridley is well known by the you Vier 

college group of Cincinnati, and well 

appreciated for the dynamic tone of 

his speeches. 
This closes the Negro history series 

which is being sponsored by the Ju-Ju 
club of the YWCA. The club extends 
to you. a most cordial welcome to this 

series. Following Professor Ridley’s 

jpour Scoutmaster, 

In the face of the fact that this con- 

ference is one which will be limited in 

attendance we all are happy to have 
each one of our senior high clubs 
represented. 
The Girl Reserves who will follow 

the high read ta Dayton are as fol- 
ows: : 
Virginia) Hawkins, Eureka: Ruth 

Sloan, Phi Oser; Hannah Nelson. Biue 
Triangle; Dorothy Barden. Ever Ready; 
Elmira <Anderson, Tahigwa; Laura 
Leak, Tri Hi; Anna P. Peak, True 
Seekers. 
Leontine Turpeau of Phi Oser chub 

and Eleaner Perkins of Tahagwa club 
by merit of their position as cabinet 
members of the Inter-Club Council, 
wil) have the privilege of attending 
conference also. 
Not only do we expect to have Girl 

Reserves at Dayton. but advisers too, 
will accompany the delegation. 

Advisers Training Course 
During the month of March, just be- 

fore spring fever time, the Girl Re- 
serve Advisers Training Course which 
will be conducted by the City Girl 

Reserve staff plus a National Secre- 
tarv in the person of Miss Marion 
Cuthbert, of the leadership divisiqn. 
We not only want te evade spring 

fever in our training course, but we 
also wish to be carly birds in that we 
have our eyes turned toward prepar- 
ed Girl Reserve leadership fgr clubs 
next fall! How's that for catching the 
Worm? 

I€ you are an adviser, We are sure 
you have ripping good ideas about 
what we should include in the train- 
ing course. Let us Rear from you. 

TE vou are not an adviser, but have 
always wanted to- live with the most 
interesting avocation, that of guiding 

Young girls, we would be delighted 

to share our course with you. May we 
hear from you, tao? 

Leontine Turpeau 
We would like to call your attention 

to the outstanding work which Leon- 
tine Turpeaw, president of the Phi 

Oscr club is doing on city-wide pro- 

grams. Did you knew that Leontine 

j3 a member of the cabinet of inter- 
club council, that she is the co-chair- 
man of the banquet committee for the 

Hi-¥ and G. R. conference in March. 

that she is the leader for the city-wide 

worship service which will be held 

February 16, in one of the big down- 
town churcites. 

Let's stand behind Leontine—we are 

proud of her! 
Advisers Conference 

West End scored again during the 

Advisers Conference in Cleveland on 

January 18. From the whole of Great- 

er Cincinnati, Miss Georgia Beasley, 

adviser of Fair and Square Girl Re- 

serve club, was the only adviser from 

the Cincinnati YWCA. 
Miss Beastey not only attended the 

conference but also rendered a beau~ 

tiful soto Sunday morning in the clos- 

ing service of worship which was Con- 
ducted by West End Branch. 

BOY SCOUTS 
In reply to a request received by 

315 Drum and Bugle 

Corps, under the leadership of ‘Troop 

Committeeman Robert L. Huston 

played on a special program presented 

at the Washington Terrace Community 

Center on Walnut Hills. Junior As- 

sistant Scoutmaster Ivan Hampton also 

rendered a number of musical selec- 

tlons and other Scouts of the troop 

‘ushered and did other duties as as- 

lsigned them. Scoutmaster W. W. Cal- 

[lins announced that Rev. E. E. Chap- 

man, chairman of our troop committee, 

‘had set aside the second Sunday in 

\February for a special Scout service. 

‘Tt was announced that during this 

service Scouts would fill the places of 

the regular officers and Scouts, rela- 

|tives, and friends were invited to come 

out. 
| Tuesday,.March 31, at & p.m. has al- 

so been set aside for the troop’s sixth 

annual banquet to be held in the Mt. 

Zion M. E. Church on Walter and Al- 

toona streets. This year every effort 

will be made to have every Scout and 

former Scout present at this affair (of 

Troop 3150) and a very interesting pro- 

gram is being prepared for the oc- 

casion. At the special Scout meeting 

held on last Thursday evening the 

Seouts of Troop 315 was honored in 

having as guest A. J. Taylor from Na- 

tional Scout Headquarters in New 

York City who gave a very interesting 

talk on the value of Scouting. Scout- 

masters R. Paige R. Ziegler and r.z=m- 

bers of Troop 3665 were also guest dur- 

ing the evening. A special program 

talk, tea will be served. 
Ballots have been mailed to all mem- 

bers of the YWCA and hbalict boxes | 

were opened at the West End Branch! 
on February 2 and 3 from 8:30 to 4:20| 

p.m. ' 
The new names slated for the com-| 

mittee of management are The Misses! 
Margaret Palmer and Anna_ Louise | 
Davidson, Mrs. Martha Seymour. Mrs. | 
Pheobe Bullock and Mrs. Hazel Burke. 
Those to be selected for nominating | 
committee are Mrs. Lillian Foster, Mrs. 
Sadye Dunham. Mrs, Katherine Crosby, | 
Miss Blanche Kalfus, Mrs. Ella Crit- 
tenden, Mrs. Amy Hawkins, Mrs. 
Marion Imes,-and Miss Clara McGee. | 

Interest is keen and enthusiasm high, 
due to the Jarge turnover in personnel 
of the committee of management, and 

it is hoped that all members will avail 
themselves of the opportunity of vot- 

ing. 
Junior Activities 

“All Roads Lead to Dayton.—"As far 
as senior high Girl Reserves are con- 
cerned, all roads lead to the cily of 
Dayton where Girl Reserves from 
Southern Ohio will meet for the annual 
mid-winter conference on February 21, 
20, and 22. 
West End Girl Reserves have elected 

their delegates by means of nomina- 
tion fram club groups and an election 
through the Girl Reserve cabinet coun- 
cil, We ate well biessed at West End 

was presented by the different patrols: 

and the music was furnished by the 

drum and bugle corps. . 

On Friday evening the regular troop 

meeting was held in our Scout room 

and after fhe opening ceremon'-s 

Scoutmaster Willlam Collins spoke to 

the troop about registration, and it was 

announced that so far sixty Scouts had 

registered for the new Scout yeat. In- 

stead of our usual patrel program we 

had an amateur contest which was won 

by Scouts Harry Schockley and George 

Russell. Chas. Dillard announced that 

all patrol projects must be in not jJater 

than Friday evening and after a very 

interesting talk by Donald Beech we 

had test passing and later Scout Fark 

Cousin was presented his first class 

badge and sentor patrol leader. Charles 

Dillard and patrol leader, Walter Hail, 

‘our champion first aid and knot tying 

‘erackerjacks were presented with an 
award by the Scoutmaster. On Wed- 

nesday evening, January 23, Vice Presi- 

dent Clark Arrington of the Merit 

Badge club called a special meeting 
and the members set to work prepar- 

ing for the textile Beeting. Reserva- 
tions were then made for the Scouters 
banquet to be held on February 6. 
Troop committeeman Charles Darden 
announced that Wednesday evening. 
January 29, at 7:30 a special meeting 
would be held in our Scout hall for 
all junior officers. The meeting then 

in that in all we have nine delegates. ' 
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adjourned with-the closing ceremonies. 


